Finger Lakes Division

Minutes for meeting June 11, 2018, at Flaherty's Macedon.

Lt. Gov. Marty Toombs welcomed visiting Kiwanians and recognized the VIPS from the
division who were present.

Candidates Night:

Candidates Night was conducted by Past Gov. Doreen Pellittieri, chair of the District
Campaign Practices Committee. Gov.-Elect Candidates Joe Ruggiero and Frank Romeo
addressed those present and took questions.

Anti-Bullying:

Metropolitan Lt. Gov. Keith Cummings presented a talk on bullying, emphasizing the
size and complexity of the problem. He has been working on anti-bullying efforts for the
New York District for three years.

Roll Call of Clubs:
Brighton
Canandaigua
Farmington-Victor
Geneva
Honeoye Falls-Mendon
Lakeshore Rochester
Newark
Palmyra-Macedon
Penfield-Perinton
Penn Yan
Seneca Falls-Waterloo
Webster
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Lt. Gov.:

Marty noted that 5 clubs have yet to pay their division dues for the year: Brighton,
Canandaigua, Honeoye-Falls Mendon and Seneca Falls-Waterloo. For further
information, those clubs can contact Marty or Treasurer Joyce Marble.

Marty said the Aug. 6 "Passing of the Banner" meeting will be at King's Catering and
will include a picnic.

Lt. Gov.-Designate:

Roger Awe noted that the officer training for 2018-19 will be on Monday, July 30, at the
Wood Memorial Library in Canandaigua. He asked clubs to notify him of their incoming
officers so he can plan for the event.



Treasurer's Report:

Joyce Marble had distributed the treasurer's report. Activity in April was for the
Governor's Dinner, while there was no activity in May. There were no questions.

Motion Phil Alamond (Canandaigua), second by Adrienne Emmo (Seneca Falls-Waterloo)
to accept report. Approved unanimously.

April Minutes:
Motion by PG Doreen Pellittieri (Webster), seconded by Peg Bobzin (Penfield-Perinton)
to accept the minutes. Approved unanimously.

One Minute Reports:
The club one-minute reports were omitted due to the length of time the meeting had run.
Clubs did complete written reports -- see below.

Division Chair Reports:

Kamp Kiwanis Committee Chair Jordan Neuringer noted that Week 3, the Finger Lakes
Division's week at Kamp Kiwanis, is filling up and clubs should get their reservations in
soon.

Lt. Gov. Marty adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted
Martin Toombs



Club Reports

Brighton:

Food Truck Rodeo Fund Raiser: June 7 at Brighton High School. Had 10 food trucks
and community organizations and raised a few thousand dollars for the club's scholarship
funds.

Brighton High School Scholarships: June 1, prevents 4 scholarships totaling $9,500;
will be presenting $3,000 more on June 12 to a student from the Rochester school district.
July 4 Kids Zone: do crafts, sand art, etc., from 2 to 6 p.m. at Meriden Centre Park.

Canandaigua:

Prayer Breakfast: May 3 at King's Catering. Hosted the National Day of Prayer event
with the Rotary Club. More than 50 community members attended.

Scholarships: Six scholarship recipients were selected totaling $5,500

Kiwanis Memorial Golf Tournament: July 31 at Centerpointe Golf Course. 16th annual
event; $120 per golfer, 12:30 p.m. shotgun start.

Farmington-Victor:

Bike Rodeo: July 21, at 7891 Lehigh Crossing, Fishers, Kindergarten through 5th grade.
College Fair: Sept. 25, Eastview Mall; 100+ colleges attend

Spirit of Giving Dinner: Nov. 2, Cobble Stone Creek Country Club

Golf Tournament: July 4. Had 22 teams of golfers and raised nearly $12,000.

Relay for Life: Team participated June 2 in Geneva. Raised $5,000.

Serenity House: On June 16, worked with Rotary and Lions on Spring clean up at
Serenity House in Victor.

Newark:

Chicken Barbecue: July 15, Route 31 and Route 14 in Lyons at Lyons National Bank.
Peanut Sales: Now taking place. To purchase a box, contact Roberta Colacino (315)
331-5676 or e-mail rcolaci2@rochester.rr.com. A box of 100 bags is $30.
Newark-Wayne and Clifton Springs Hospitals Spring Fair: June 2 at Newark
Hospital. Gave away almost 200 books to children.

Aktion Club Car Wash: June 18 at Wayne ARC, 150 VanBuren St., Newark, in the
back parking lot. $5

Penfield-Perinton Townships:

Key Club Senior Night: hosted 5 Key Club seniors for dinner and discussion.
United Way Day of Caring: June 5, cleaned flower beds, etc., at Villa of Hope's
Tuckahoe Group Home with assistance from Chris Bailey from the Penn Yan club.
Penfield Charity Golf Tournament: June 18, Shadow Lake Golf Course.



Penn Yan:

Chicken Barbecue: On May 5; raised $900

Kamp Kiwanis: Participated in Kamp cleanup day May 19.
Scholarships: presented 3 scholarships worth $1,300 total.
Kamp Kiwanis: will be sending 3 children to Kamp Kiwanis.

Seneca Falls-Waterloo:

Anniversary: Conducted 80+1 anniversary celebration.

Chicken Barbecue: July 16, Five Star Bank, Routes 5 & 20 and Route 414 in Seneca
Falls.

Webster:

Challenged Bowling: Had end of season pizza party for bowlers on April 8

Sweet Dreams: Presented 51 comfort bags for children at the Sanctuary House homeless
shelter.

SLP: Welcomed Key Club and K-Kids members as our guests to our meeting with their
advisors to hear about their accomplishments during the year.

Joint Meeting: Participated in a joint meeting with Webster Lions and Rotary on April
19.

$100 raffle: On Sept. 5, 2018



